Minutes of Board of Director’s Meeting

Taylorcraft Foundation July 8th 2000

     Alliance, Ohio, July 8th, 2000, meeting called to order in the offices of the Taylorcraft Foundation at 1:30PM by Executive Director Forrest Barber, present for the meeting were Sec.Bruce Bixler, Dorothy Feris, “Duke” Iden, & Doug Taylor, excused from the meeting was Bob Ollerton. 

      The minutes of the previous meeting held on July 7th, 1999 were read and approved. 

A bank balance of  $1976.20 was reported. This was taken in by dues and donations the previous year.  Normal expenditures were reported in the Citizen’s Bank check Imaging system. This is being used for the accounting system at the present time.  It was noted that Citizen’s Bank underwent a name change in Aug of 1999 they are now known as “Sky Bank” which seems to be quite appropriate.  The Treasurer’s report was approved. 

     It was moved by Bruce Bixler, 2nd by “Duke” Iden that the Foundation start with Jan 1999 paying a monthly rental fee of $100.00 to Barber Aircraft for the use of the facilities, the computer system, the phone system, the back room were the prints are being stored.  Forrest agreed to man the phones on Tues & Thurs afternoon when possible to answer questions and provide a service for the members. A discussion of other services in the future was held.  When called for the vote the motion passed 4 to 0 in the affirmative.  Forrest thanked the members of the Board and agreed to write the check soon to defray expenses of the Fly-In too.  

     Doug Taylor gave a report on the progress of the IRS paperwork being filed for the non-profit status. He explained what this would mean and made it clear that we would have to keep good records and substantiate our expenditures. All present agreed that it would be worth the effort to continue to pursue the matter. 

     A discussion was held on trying to obtain some of the Type Certificate’s; it was agreed that we not pursue the matter at this time.  The status of the present Taylorcraft Company was discussed.  The rules & by-laws are about finished. The non-profit status should be in effect by the end of 2000.  

     There being no further business to come before the Board this meeting was adjourned at 2:20PM, July 7th, 2000.

                                                                                            Respectfully submitted;

                                                                                              Bruce Bixler, Sec.

